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McKownville 

Church News  

Articles for the  

May Newsletter are 

due around April 15th 

Spirit Filled, Mission Driven 

Newcomers and Visitors: WELCOME! 
Look inside for interesting articles, church news and  updates, 
youth events, mission opportunities, fun activities and more! 

“As United Methodist Christians, we are called to make 
Disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world.” 

“Our Church Values” 
*Christ Centered; Our thoughts and actions are centered on 

God, Christ and the Holy Spirit. 
*Love; We love our neighbors as ourselves. 

*Integrity; We live to be thankful to God through our actions 
matching our values. 

Guest WiFi:  LoveGod1565 

https://www.facebook.com/McKownvilleChurch              https://twitter.com/MckownvilleUMC 

INSIDE 
                                    Holy Week Services 
 
Palm Sunday………….April 14th - 9:30 am and 11:00 am 
Maundy Thursday…...April 18th - 7:30 pm 
Good Friday……….....April 19th - 7:30 pm 
Easter Sunday……….April 21st - 9:30 am & 11:00 am 
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The Lenten Fish Fry will be Friday, April 12th from 11:00 am to 7:00 pm. 

Lunch & Dinner --- Eat in or Take Out. 

 

 

 

Saturday, May 4th from 11:00 am to 7:00 pm 

Adult Dinner Cost:  $12.00 

Chicken Only Cost:  $9.00 

Dinner includes: chicken, baked potato, fresh coleslaw and dessert. 

Major credit cards are accepted. 

 

Save these Dates! 

    Spaghetti Dinners 

  Every 3rd Wednesday of the 

Month 

 
Guilderland Cares will be sponsoring a free spaghetti dinner on every 3rd Wednesday 
of the month starting Feb 20th from 5-7 at 4 Charles Park (Christ Church Guilder-
land).  The purpose is to increase fellowship between residents of Guilderland. We are 
looking for volunteers to greet, cook, serve, set up, clean up and plan.   If you would be 
interested in this exciting opportunity to serve others this might be for you.   
Email henn1219@hotmail.com or info@guilderlandchamber.com 

    Holy Week Services 
 
Palm Sunday   9:30  am (Praise) 
    11:00 am (Traditional) 
Maundy Thursday  7:30 pm 
Good Friday   7:30 pm 
Easter Sunday  9:30 am (Praise) 
    11:00 am (Traditional) 
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PRAYERS 
 

PRAYERS FOR the Rev. Charlie Yang and his wife Euni.  Euni is facing serious health issues and asks 
for our prayers.  If anyone would like to send a get well card or even a note to Euni, her address  
is as follows: 
     28 Church Street 
     Niverville, NY  12130 

 

                           MOVED TO HEAVEN 
Stacie Wilson had moved to Heaven. 

SUBMIT PHOTOS 
 

Please continue to submit PHOTOS and descriptions of small groups, ministries, teams, etc. 
for a new and updated church guidebook and the new communication board! 

 

WATCH IT LIVE! 

You can view the Pastor’s sermons live as they happen or later on when you have time from our 
Facebook page at : 

McKownville Church 

                                           CHURCH SIGN 
A sign from God or….. 
            A Sign for God? 
 
We are now much closer to our $25,000 goal!  Some fund raising events are still being planned to 
continue to build the fund up! 
We had a Korean BBQ fund raiser on Saturday, March 23rd, and raised over $2,000. 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me, Kelly Visker or Pastor Jeff 
Yours in Christ,        Pat Beauregard  

LEADERSHIP COUNCIL MEETING 

There will be a special Leadership Council (LC) meeting on Thursday, April 4th, 
at 7:00 pm.  The sole LC meeting purpose is to learn more about purchasing  
parsonage.  All are welcome to the meeting. 



PAGE 4 VOLUME 10 NO. 4 MCKOW NVILLE CHURCH NEWS           

PRAYER CHAIN MESSAGE 

Did you know that McKownville Methodist Church has a "Prayer Chain" available for 

anyone or anything that is in need of prayer.  It was started many years ago by a 

ladies' organization called Faith Alive.  We ask that everyone first call the church office at           

518-456-1148 who then calls Connie Stott as the first in line to be contacted when a prayer is 

needed.  She then calls Marion Leizer and on it goes.  There are about ten of us still on the list, 

but it is time that we opened the "Chain" up to anyone who would like to join us in praying.  If you 

would like to join us, please call the church office at 456-1148 or Marion Leizer at 456-0994 and 

we will add your name to our list.   

Looking for a Parsonage 

There will be a Leadership Council (LC) meeting held on Tuesday, April 2nd, at 7:00 pm.             
The sole LC purpose of this meeting will be to learn more about purchasing a 
parsonage.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 

 

NEW NEIGHBORHOOD GROUP - MACHINE EMBROIDERY 

This will be a sharing of machine information, techniques, tips, projects, type of 

stabilizer and thread and last but not least, a fund couple of hours!  The first 

meeting took place downstairs at the McKownville UMC on Friday, March 29th 

from 12:00 noon to 2:00 pm.  If you have any questions, please contact Shirley 

Ratta at:  sratta4653@aol.com or   Lucy Gee at lug4@juno.com. 

ADULT FORUM 

 

Continuing through Lent, the Adult Forum will view and then discuss the 2016 

motion picture RISEN.  A major theme of the film is doubt: Is Jesus 

dead?  Where is the body?  Is he alive?  Have you seen him?  A Roman 

Tribune interviews friends, foes, and bystanders trying to find out what has 

happened.  Adult Forum welcomes all.  Choice of two times, same topic, 

different attendees, different discussion.  Every Sunday 9:30am and every 

Monday 7:00pm in the last room on the left, end of main hallway. 

ADULT FORUM - MARK IT ON YOUR CALENDARS! 



 

VOLUME 10 NO. 4  MCKOW NVILLE CHURCH NEWS           PAGE 5 

IMAGINE THAT! 

    IMAGINE WHAT? 

        JUST IMAGINE! 

 

McKownville United Methodist Church, our church, has a presence at Western Avenue and 

Church Road.  We impact our neighborhood.  Our neighbors know we are here.  Through our 

connection with Albany District and Upper New York Annual Conference we are connected 

to other Methodist churches in New York State and around the world.  We influence many of 

the people who merely drive by.  JUST IMAGINE our full influence on this part of the 

world. 

We are called to support our church with our prayers, our presence, our gifts, our service, 

and our witness.  Our annual Financial Campaign focuses specifically on our gift of money.  

Each of us should consider thoughtfully the generous gifts we have received from a loving 

Lord and then show our gratitude by returning a portion to God through the Church.  We 

begin the process of planning for the coming year by asking each to think about a specific 

commitment toward the work of the Lord through McKownville Church. 

Our Campaign, announced in March and ending two weeks after Easter, culminates in a col-

lective presentation of our pledges during worship Sunday, May 5.  We will tally the pledges 

and announce a total on Celebration Sunday, May 12.  For a successful campaign, we seek 

and need the help of every member and friend of McKownville Church. 

Our campaign slogan IMAGINE THAT! urges us to think beyond our usual needs.  Of 

course, we must pay our pastor and staff, must have adequate heat, light, educational mate-

rials, office supplies, and must maintain our physical facilities.  We are frugal in our         

operation.  But what might we do with a little more?  IMAGINE new ministries to share 

Christ with our neighbors.  IMAGINE becoming more welcoming.  IMAGINE becoming more 

alive.  IMAGINE what additional gifts might do!  IMAGINE growing your gift!  

This may seem a strange month to make a financial pledge.  Many churches have their fi-

nancial campaign in the Fall.  But the Fiscal Year at McKownville Church begins each  

July 1 and ends the following June 30.  We are asking for your financial support for 

Fiscal Year July 1,2019 through June 30, 2020. 

Right now, you can do two things to support this campaign: (1) pray each day for success; (2)  

consider thoughtfully your response to this appeal in light of God’s generosity to you.  In the 

Gospel of Luke Jesus describes how God gives -- good measure for good measure, heaped up, 

shaken down, refilled to overflowing.  The Psalmist said “My cup runs over.” IMAGINE 

abundance!  IMAGINE generosity! 

While you do these things, don’t forget the other ways we are called.  Pray often, worship 

with us Sunday mornings, serve others where you see an unfilled need, and live a life that 

shows, by example, the presence of the living Christ within you.  Friends, let us join in     

advancing the Kingdom! 
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TRUE  NORTH 
 

 

 

 

 

True North is defined as the direction that points to the true north pole.  This is different 
than what we would see on a compass, as the compass points toward the magnetic north 
pole, which is slightly different than true north.   

True North is also a term frequently used to describe moral values or the direction of our 
moral compass.  Perhaps you have used the phrase or been in a conversation where 
someone referenced moral standards in terms of a moral compass pointing true north.  

Why would our morals be described in these navigational terms?  Well, for one, true north 
never changes, the north pole sits at the top of our world.  It’s always there, and 
regardless of how lost we may be, we can always get back on track if first we know where 
true north is.   And from a moral perspective, the analogy seems to work.  If we know what 
our moral standard should be, we can redirect ourselves and get pointed back in the right 
direction if we take a wrong turn!  But do we know what our moral standard is?  Is it the 
same for all of us?  Is there one True North that we are all pointing toward? 

From a Christian perspective, these questions are answered with two words…The Cross.  
The Cross defines the true north of our Faith.   While moral standards can differ and be 
debated, the Cross cannot.   What Jesus did on the Cross for us is clear and rock solid.  
There is no confusion, and the story has not changed for over two thousand years.  

As we continue our journey through this Lenten Season, our compass of Faith will 
continue to point directly to the Cross, the Cross where Jesus gave up His life for us so 
we could live.  He is on the Cross that brought us from sin to salvation, and from death to 
eternal life. 

Whenever we feel we’ve lost our way, we know exactly where to go.  With all the winding 
and twisting roads we take throughout our lives, we need only to set our internal GPS to 
The Cross to be pointed back in the right direction.  Jesus is there waiting for us, as He 
always is.   

Let’s finish this Lenten season taking the one and only walk that can bring us to our 
eternal lives with Jesus.  Our true north will always point to The Cross.  

 

For a Spirit filled Lenten season, 

Dom Perfetti 
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Welcome everyone to our Ministry of Healing.  We are in the days of Lent along with meditation and 
prayer.  Let us take a moment to remember our Lord, Jesus Christ, and his suffering for us.  When he 
was preaching in the Temple of Jerusalem, he revealed his suffering.  If we read the Gospel of John 7:28
-29, it states that Jesus cried out as he has teaching in the temple.  "You know me, and you know where 
I am from I have not come on my own. but on who sent me is sure". 
 
And again in John 7:37-38, while Jesus was standing there he cried out, "Let any one who are thirsty 
come to me, and let the one who believes in me drink.”  As the scripture has said, “Out of the believers 
heart shall flow rivers of living water.”  He is asking to believe in him.  Life in this world is filled with 
challenges, trials, sufferings, and sickness.  Jesus is calling through these scriptures and asking us to 
come to him.  He is not expecting anything from us but to only believe in him and trust him.  Once we 
believe in him, he will send the living water to refresh us and our life.  There are so many ways that we 
try to correct things, but face failure.  Why don’t we believe him, accept him, and ask him to help us?  
The Gospel of Matthew 6:30, Jesus said, "Why do you worry about clothing?  Consider the lilies of the 
field, and how they grow neither toil or spin, therefore do not worry?" 
 
Before we start to worry, just remember the word of God.  Just look at the flower's beautiful colors and 
pleasant smell which gives us comfort.  God takes so much care of these flowers and he also takes care 
of us.  God almighty sent his only son to heal us and save us. 
 
Recently I received a picture of a flower from one of my relatives living in New Zealand.  I was 
surprised, that the name of the flower is, Blood of Christ.  It is red colored with strings around it and in 
the center is a white colored cross shape. This flower only blooms during Holy Week.  How is it that 
this flower which shows the love of God and suffering of Christ?  Let us thank him for suffering for us 
and for our salvation.  Let us pray, "Our loving Lord, Son of God, we are believing you as our savior 
and Redeemer.  We come to you and surrender everything, our problems and challenges.  Refresh us by 
the living water and cloth of your garment of the Holy spirit.  We are thanking you for your love and 
sacrifice on the cross for us and our salvation.  Amen. 
 
Olive Ezekiel 
Minister for Healing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

(The name of this flower is, 

“Blood of Christ”) 
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 Youth 2019  
 The Guilderland Youth Group is a group of Youth in grades 7-12 who 
meet for a safe, fun place to learn and get hands on involved in spreading the 
Good News!  We meet weekly September – June, mostly on Sunday eve-
nings at 7pm (some exceptions for special events may happen on other 
days). 
 If you want to get involved or have questions about upcoming events, 
see Angela Stott (coordinator) or Dakota Stott (2018 group President) for de-
tails. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Youth 2019 - Kansas City  
 

 McKownville UMC plans to drive our small group of youth to Youth 2019 

in Kansas City.  We would like to use a 15 passenger van to drive the whole 

group together because two minivans or SUVs splitting the group up will make 

the trip less cohesive and meaningful (from passed experiences).  But 

McKownville does not have a church van, nor do they have plans to buy one 

at this time.  So renting seems to be the way to go.  But that is a pretty big 

chunk of change too for a 10 day trip.  Maybe there is a church in the district 

that would be not sending any youth to Y19 with their church van or maybe 

has one or two youth that would like to go but have no chaperones AND also 

has a church van.  Would you be willing to allow McKownville the use of your 

van to drive to Kansas City for Youth 2019?  Dates of travel are July 8-16. 

  If there is a church with youth but no chaperone, we could take a couple 

more with us.  We only have 6 youth going with 2 adults and one young adult 

going as a volunteer.  We have room with our group to chaperone extra youth, 

if you know of them. 

 Please contact Angela Stott at: 

 @ arthurndakota@verizon.net  



 

VOLUME 10 NO. 4  MCKOW NVILLE CHURCH NEWS           PAGE 9 

Brooks Chicken BBQ 

 Saturday  May 4 

 11:00 am to 7:00 pm 

 

Our Spring BBQ is nearly here!  Twice a year we 

partner with Brooks Chicken BBQ to offer a tasty 

chicken dinner for ourselves and for the public.  

Brooks cooks and flavors, we prepare, serve, pack-

age, and clean-up.  There is much to be done, be-

fore and on BBQ Day.  Lots of hands make light 

work!  Matt Steffens and Henry Walter (highly 

experienced from BBQ October 2018) will man-

age. 

GOALS MAY 4  

 * We plan to sell 1200 chicken dinners (800 

Take-Out, 150 Dine-In, 250 Chicken-Only).  We 

need a corresponding number of baked potatoes, 

rolls, and cuts of cake.  That means we need many 

helpers.  Sign-up sheets will be posted in the rear 

of the sanctuary starting April 7. 

Is this goal ambitious?  Yes, but not overly ambi-

tious.  October 2018 we sold 1030 meals (716 

take-out; 120 eat-in, 211 chicken-only). 

NEW MAY 4  

 * We will offer full dinner (chicken, baked 

potato, roll, cup of slaw, piece of cake) as Take-

Out or Dine-In for $12 each.  We will offer Chick-

en-only for $9.  There will be no child’s dinner (we 

sold only 4 last October). 

 * Dine-In will be “self-serve,” not “served.”  

Patrons will receive their food on a disposable 

plate and bring it to a table.  Condiments and 

drinks will be provided on a side table.  Tables 

will be farther apart for ease of access. 

 * Charge cards will be accepted along with 

cash.  We offered this on a trial basis October 

2018, with good results. 

WHAT WE NEED  

* CAKE BAKERS: Beginning April 7, pick 

up a foil cake pan from the rear of the sanctuary.  

Each pan takes two boxes of cake mix to make a 

mini-sheet cake that will make 32 cuts.  (Please 

follow the details included in each pan.  White or 

chocolate cake, vanilla or chocolate icing, no nuts 

because of allergies.)  Need: 32 cakes! 

Bring the baked and iced cakes to the Social Hall 

between 10am and 5pm Friday May 3.  Cakes will 

be cut and boxed that evening.  Need: Six cutters 

and boxers for two hours! 

 * SLAW MIXERS: Friday May 3, we will 

prepare slaw using our secret recipe.  If you can 

keep a secret, you are qualified to mix slaw.  

Need: Six people for three hours! 

 * ROLL WRAPPERS: Saturday May 4, at 

the exciting hour of 8:00 am we wrap diner rolls 

in a sandwich bag.  No experience needed, we will 

train.  Need: Six people for three hours! 

 * TICKET SELLERS, CHICKEN SERV-

ERS, DINING ROOM HELPERS, TRAFFIC 

CONTROL, AND CLEAN-UP FOLKS!  Satur-

day May 4 all day these and other tasks need to 

be done.  We plan for two shifts: 11am-3pm and 

3pm-7pm.  Need: 12 people each shift.  Please 

sign up promptly so your managers may sleep at 

night. 

ALREADY COMPLETED  

 * Publicity went out mid-March to many 

local media outlets.  Invite your friends.  Better 

yet, invite a stranger! 

 * Scouts are ready to wrap baking potatoes 

in foil Thursday May 2.  (1260 potatoes!) 

 * Inventory of space, supplies, and equip-

ment. 

 * Food shopping list. 

TO BE READY ON MAY 4  

It would be great to have all teams fully staffed 

and ready before the great week.  Scan the sign-

up sheets, pick a task of your choosing, and be 

generous with your help.  Be adventuresome and 

try something you have not done before.  You may 

find it really exciting and meet some new folks at 

the same time.  See you there! 
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 Albany’s first CROP walk stepped off in 1981.  Three hundred walkers went 10 
miles through Albany and raised $11,000; in 2018, 350 people walked a much shorter 
distance but raised $104,897!  Of that amount, $26,230.50 was shared among 26 food 
pantries and soup kitchens in Albany County and one food pantry in Rensselaer 
County.  The remaining $78,666.50 went to Church Wide Services to deal with hunger 
and many other issues abroad.  From the first year to the last year, this event has 
raised $2,274,186, of that amount $568,546.50 was used locally. 

 Normally statistics are really boring; but, here are some figures which make 
these numbers meaningful.  As of 2017, the population of this nation was 327 million 
people, of which, 36.2 million (11.84%) are in need of help with hunger issues!  
Globally, the numbers are absolutely staggering.  Of the 7.4 billion people in the world, 
815 million (or 11%) are undernourished!! 

 I know right now we are hearing a great deal about money for a variety of 
causes.  Given the scope of this problem; however, we simply cannot forget about it.  
To be fair, we are not forgetting that we are supporting the Guilderland Food Pantry 
with cash and food donations.  The Albany CROP Walk certainly isn’t forgetting.  Last 
year, this event was ranked 5th out of the top 100 “Cream of the CROP Walks” in 
terms of money raised!  Considering there are some 900 such events nationwide every 
year, this is an amazing accomplishment.  But we cannot rest on our laurels.  The 
need continues and is an ever-growing problem.  Our efforts must keep up with the 
needs, and we can do so.  The actual walk offers two options:  1) A three mile loop for 
the healthy; and 2) a one mile loop for those of us who are less healthy.  In terms of 
money, I have 20 packets.  If each person took a packet and raised $100, that would 
be $2,000!  (Last year four people, including yours truly, donated $875).  These 
numbers are more than reasonable.  Last year one person, BY HERSELF, raised 
$3,500!  Two churches each had over 20 walkers and they raised over $20,000 EACH!  
Our own First United Methodist Church in Delmar raised the most money 12 years in a 
row.  And last year came in a close second (Westminster Presbyterian Church raised 
just a little more money.) 

 I have walked probably 20 of these events over the years, and sponsored 
others when I was unable to walk for health reasons.  I did walk last year and plan on 
doing so this year and for as long as possible. 

 When I started living on my own in January 1962, I learned quickly what it 
meant to be hungry.  I had a cheap apartment in a bad section of Albany and washed 
dishes for the Fort Orange Club for $1.00/hour!  My apartment was cold and damp 
because it had a leaky roof.  Sometimes I wondered what I was going to do for 
something to eat.  I never forgot those days; and, I’m sure 
many of you have similar memories.  This is why I walk.  
Please join me as a walker or as a sponsor! 

Frank M. D’Ambrosio 

JOHN U. MILLER MEMORIAL CROP WALK 

MAY 5, 2019 



 

 
 

             Thank You…. 

            Successful Cupid’s Cafe 
 

 Thank you to the cooks, servers, food shoppers, publicity/organizers for their time and effort 
in making Cupids' Cafe successful. A special thank you to Homespun Harmony Quartet for per-
forming for the dinners. It made it a more special evening. Last but not least, thanks to the at-
tendees of the evening.  
 If you missed the dinner, there were 21 people in attendance and a total of 36 people were 

fed from our community. It was a relaxing, enjoyable evening celebrating love. 

 
 

                  Wonderful Winter Walk 
 

On the winter walk on February 23rd at Five Rivers Environmental Center, it was a beautiful sunny 
day for a walk and enjoyed by all that attended.  We saw deer, many animals foot prints, and had a 
great fellowship.  Maybe next time, you will consider joining the walk. 
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                       Roast Beef  Dinner 
 

Pine Grove United Methodist Church, 1580 Central Ave., Colonie, will hold an all you can eat 
(except for dessert) ‘Roast Beef Dinner’ on Saturday, April 13th, from 4 to 6 p.m.  The menu 
includes: roast beef, mashed potatoes, gravy, vegetable, pie and beverage.    

Price for adults, $11; children ages 5 to 12, $5; under age 5 is free. For reservations, call 518-
248-9934 by Tuesday, April 9th. 

Upcoming Adult Forum 

Beginning on Sunday, April 28th, and Monday, April 29th, the Adult Forum will watch and       dis-
cuss “The Salvation of Doctor Who” by Matt Rawle.  Join us Sunday mornings at 9:30 am or Mon-
day evenings at 7:00 pm. 
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Monthly Church Meetings 

 
 

Finance Team …………...Second Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
Leadership Council…………….Third Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
Outreach Team………………….First Wednesday at 6:00 pm 
Trustees Team………………….Third Sunday at 8:15 am 
Worship Team…………………..Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
 
 
Note: 
Special meetings will be on the calendar and are usually announced in the weekly 
bulletins as well. 

 
Sunday Rehearsals/Meetings 

 
 

8:30 am…………………………………..Praise Team Rehearsal 
9:30 am…………………………………..Praise Service 
9:45 am…………………………………..Sunday School 
10:30 am…………………………………Fellowship Time 
11:00 am…………………………………Traditional Service 
3:00 pm…………………………………..Ignite Team Rehearsal 
4:30pm…………………………………...Wesley Ringers Rehearsal 
5:45 pm…………………………………..New Song Rehearsal 
6:30 pm…………………………………..Reborn Rehearsal 
 

Monthly Church Meetings 
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The Guilderland Food Pantry relies on food and monetary donations from individuals, local 

churches, and civic groups. Donations may be dropped at the Food Pantry 

between 9:30 and 11:00 am Monday - Friday.  You may also call for an 

appointment to drop food at a different time. Call 518-930-1001. Consider joining 

our annual golf tournament which supports our organization  

 

 

Guilderland Food Pantry Needs: 

 

coffee 

juice 

oil 

canned fruit 

dish detergent 

laundry detergent 

Dinty Moore prepared dinners 

God bless you and your congregation.  
You continue to feed 145 families each 
month. 93 families participate in our 
holiday meal program.   
 
GFP 

Guilderland Food Pantry, Inc. 
PO Box 7 Guilderland, NY  12084 
Web:  www.guilderlandfoodpantry.com 
Email:  guilderlandfoodpantry79@gmail.com 
Phone:  (518) 930-1001 

Guilderland Food Pantry  
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DATE 

GREETERS/ 
USHERS 

LAY 
WORSHIP LEADERS 

April 7th 
Abby & Lelaina  

Beauregard 
Kristin Waters 

April 14th 

(Palm Sunday) 

Dakota Stott &  

Stephanie DeVall 
Nan Pullen 

April 21st 

(Easter Sunday) 

Eugene Gee & 

Kristin Waters 
Todd Nemec  

April 28th 
Dorothy Ellinwood & 

Frank D’Ambrosio 
Nancy Rhodes 

   

Greeters/Ushers & Acolyte Coordinator: Stephanie DeVall at (518) 925-0160 
Coffee Hour Coordinator: Chris Steffens at (518) 608-5300 
Lay Worship Leader Coordinator: Nancy Rutenber at (518) 456-0412  

 Please note that Greeters and Ushers duties are now combined. 

april DUTIES CALENDAR 

APRIL Anniversaries & Birthdays 

Birthdays Anniversaries 

11 – Paul & Beth Berger 
11 – David & Carol Martin 
17 – Stephen & JoAnna DiDonna 
20 – Barbara & Paul Cullen 

2 – Teri Scoville 
4 – Jill Eistertz 
5 – Tracy Shropshire 
7 – Bill Seim 
8  – Susan Burns 
11 – David Gooding 
12 – Morgan Jones 
15 – Paul Cullen 
16 – Kathryn Liotta 
17 – Meagan Markessinis 
17  – Matthew Steffens 
18 – Laura Marotta 

18 – Marc Barre 
19 – Rick O’Hare 
20 – Julie Evans 
24 – Donna Bender 
25 – Steve Butler 
27  – Ann Bowen 
29 – Chris DeVall 
29 – Emily Gray 
 



 
  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
 
 

1 
 

2 

 
3 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Outreach Team  
6:00 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 pm 

4 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 

5 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  

6 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 

7 
 

Contemporary Service 
9:30 am 

Traditional Service 
11:00 am 

Praise Team 
3:00 pm 

Wesley Ringers 
4:30 pm 

New Song 
5:45 pm 

Reborn Rehearsal 

8 
Cub Scouts 

6:30 pm 
Adult Forum 

7:00 pm 

9 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

Finance Meeting  
7:00 pm 

 
 

10 
Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 pm 

 

11 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 
 

12 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

13 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 

14 
 

Contemporary Service 
9:30 am 

Traditional Service 
11:00 am 

Praise Team 
3:00 pm 

Wesley Ringers 
4:30 pm 

New Song 
5:45 pm 

Reborn Rehearsal 
6:30 pm 

 
 

PALM SUNDAY 

15 
 

Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm 

Adult Forum 
7:00 pm 

 

16 
Living Resources 

9:30 am 
Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

Leadership Council 
7:00 pm 

 

17 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 pm 
 

18 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
American Sewing Guild 

12:30 pm - 3:00 pm 
 
 

MAUNDYTHURSDAY 
Service at 730 pm 

19 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 

GOOD FRIDAY 
Service at 7:30 pm 

20 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 
 

21 
 

Trustees Team 
8:15 am 

Contemporary Service 
9:30 am 

Traditional Service 
11:00 am 

Praise Team 
3:00 pm 

Wesley Ringers 
4:30 pm 

New Song 
5:45 pm 

Reborn Rehearsal 
6:30 pm 

 
EASTER SUNDAY 

22 
 

Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm 

Adult Forum 
7:00 pm 

23 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

Worship Team Meeting 
7:00 pm 

24 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 pm 
 

25 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 

26 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

27 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 

28 
 

Contemporary Service 
9:30 am 

Traditional Service 
11:00 am 

Praise Team 
3:00 pm 

Wesley Ringers 
4:30 pm 

New Song 
5:45 pm 

Reborn Rehearsal 
6:30 pm 

 
 

29 

Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm 

Adult Forum 
7:00 pm 

 

 

30 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 
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1565 Western Avenue 

Albany, New York 12203-4222 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

POSTMASTER: DATED MATERIAL 

PLEASE EXPEDITE 

CONTACT: 
 
Phone: (518) 456-1148 
E-mail: mckownumc@verizon.net 
 
Website: www.McKownvilleChurch.com 
 
Facebook: facebook.com/McKownville/Church 
Twitter: twitter.com/MckownvilleUMC 
 
The Rev. Jeff Landon, Pastor 
E-mail: pastorjeffumc@att.net 
Phone:  (765) 652-0265 
 
Office Hours:  
Monday—Friday: 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
 

 

2 stamps 

MICROSOFT 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Ministry and Team Leaders of  the McKownville United Methodist Church 

Ministry Teams: 

 

Leadership Council:  Paul Krekeler, Team Leader 
 
Staff/Parish Relations:   George Jeneczko, Alan Long-
shore, Emma Herendeen, Monte Waters, Sue Burns, 
Nancy Rutenber, Tricia Stott, Diane Steffens, and Teri 
Scoville  
 
Finance:  Paul Scoville, Team Leader 
  Treasurer & Payroll: Tim Pierce 
  Finance Secretary: Barbara O’Neill 
 
Worship:  Jeff Landon, Team Leader 
 
Evangelism through Outreach: Darcianne Leizer,  
                                                  Team Leader 
 
Christian Education:  Kim Keane, Team Leader 
 
Memorials & Gifts:  Nancy Pullen, Team Leader 
Senior Ministries:  Darcianne Leizer,Team Leader 

Board of Trustees: 

Chair & Sexton Liaison: James Stott 

 

Vice-Chair & Furnishings, 
Building Use Coordinator:  Kelly Visker 
    Nancy Rhodes 
 
Leases & Legal Affairs: Noreen Van Doren 

 

Grounds & Planned 
Maintenance: Chris Brewer, Chris Spencer 

 

Insurance: Nancy Pullen 

 

Furniture: Kelly Visker 


